
     Sunday  October 3  2021 

Душпастирі: 
о. Янко Колошняї 

Резиденція: 306-244-2604 
Kанцеляріа: 306-664-2301 
chan.skeparchy@sasktel.net 

     диякон Мирон Ямнюк 

Pastoral Team: 
Very Rev. Janko Kolosnjaji 

Residence: 306-244-2604 
Office: 306-664-2301 

chan.skeparchy@sasktel.net 

  Deacon Myron Yamniuk 

CATECHETICAL PROGRAMS:  See inside for specifics 

BAPTISM:   By appointment (Pre-Baptismal preparation) 

CONFESSIONS - СПОВІДЬ:  Every Sunday @ 9:00 a.m.  

MATRIMONY:  By appointment (one year in advance) 

FUNERALS: By arrangement 

VISITATION OF THE SICK:   any time 

HOLY COMMUNION AT HOMES: First Friday of the month 

Office Hours:  
Tuesday & Wednesday  

9am-1:30pm 

Monday - office CLOSED   

ALL SAINTS UKRAINIAN CATHOLIC CHURCH - NORTH BATTLEFORD  

HOLY EUCHARIST UKRAINIAN CATHOLIC CHURCH - HAFFORD AND DISTRICT  

DIVINE LITURGY 

Sunday:     9:30 a.m.                   

10:00 a.m. 

Daily:         7:30 a.m. 

БОЖЕСТВЕННА  
ЛІТУРГІЯ 

В неділю:  рано              

Свята:     10:00 рано 
Щодня:      7:30 рано 

Time Change: 

Daily Divine Liturgy 7:30 a.m 

Зміна часу: 

Щоденна Служба Божа: 7:30 рано 



  

НЕДІЛЯ / SUNDAY, October 3rd : 19th  Sunday after Pentecost -   19-та Неділя по Зіс. Св. Духа  (Luke 6:31-36) 

    9:30 a.m.   Divine Liturgy  for all Parishioners  (Bilingual)  - Свята Літургія за парафіян        Livestream   

   1:00 p.m.    Divine Liturgy  for all Parishioners  (Bilingual)- Свята Літургія за парафіян    

                               Holy Eucharist Ukrainian Catholic Church - Hafford  and District 

   4:00 p.m.   Divine Liturgy  for all Parishioners  (Bilingual)- Свята Літургія за парафіян  

                     All Saints Ukrainian Catholic Church - North Battleford  

ПОНЕДІЛОК - MONDAY, October 4th  

    7:30 a.m.            No Divine Liturgy 

ВІВТОРОК -  TUESDAY, October 5th  Livestream  

    7:30 a.m.            For God’s Blessing & Health of Sisters of St. Joseph………………..Parish Council  

СЕРЕДА - WEDNESDAY, October 6th        Apostle Thomas -Апостол Тома       Livestream  

    7:30 a.m.           +Fr. Mihajlo Malacko …………………………………………………..……..Brothers Priests  

ЧЕТВЕР - THURSDAY, October 7th           Livestream                                    

     7:30 a.m.           For Souls in Purgatory……………………………………….………………….Gerald Lashyn 

 П’ЯТНИЦЯ / FRIDAY,   October 8th           Livestream                                                                       

7:30 a.m.           +Marion Shutiak…………………………..…….Marlene, Bernie and Joseph Bodnar                                                                       
СУБОТА / SATURDAY,  October 9th  Apostol James, son of Alpheus -   Апостол Яків Альфеїв      Livestream                                                                 

     7:30 a.m.      +Steve Duch …………………………………………………………………………………….Estate 

НЕДІЛЯ / SUNDAY, October 10th : 20th  Sunday after Pentecost -   20-та Неділя по Зіс. Св. Духа  (Luke 7:11-16) 

    9:30 a.m.   Divine Liturgy  for all Parishioners  (Bilingual)  - Свята Літургія за парафіян        Livestream   

   1:00 p.m.    Divine Liturgy  for all Parishioners  (Bilingual)- Свята Літургія за парафіян    

                               Holy Eucharist Ukrainian Catholic Church - Hafford  and District 

   4:00 p.m.   Divine Liturgy  for all Parishioners  (Bilingual)- Свята Літургія за парафіян  

                     All Saints Ukrainian Catholic Church - North Battleford  

Вітаємо всіх гостей, приятелів та рідних, які зєдналися сьогодні  разом брати 

участь в цій  Службі Божій. Нехай наш Господь благословить Вас і Вашу родину! 

 We extend our welcome to all guests, friends,  visiting relatives  and  parishioners in     

celebrating t s Divine Liturgy together.  May our Lord bless you  and your family! 

        Please join us in praying the  LIVING ROSARY -  

                                       Кожної п’ятниці в жовтню  -  

                                 Every Friday in October at  6:30 p.m.  

 We invite and encourage everyone to join us for these special devotions. 



Monthly Intentions of the                                  

Holy Father  for October 

We pray that every baptized person may be engaged 

in evangelization, available to the mission, by being 

witnesses of a life that has the flavour of the Gospel.  

Місячний намір Святішого Отця Папи 

Римського на жовтень 

Помолімось, щоб кожна хрещена людина була 

охоплена євангелізацією й свідчила про життя у 

світлі Святого Письма. 

Please note, as of September 17 2021: 

 To attend Divine Liturgy no registration is required 

 Masks are mandatory when attending Divine Liturgy 

 Please sanitize your hands upon entry 

 Collection baskets are at the back of the Cathedral  

It is time to register your child for First Holy    
Communion sacramental preparation. Please call at 

the Parish Office 306-664-3459 or email to 
saintgeorge@shaw.ca 

Meetings & Events -  Сходини та Події 

 Thursday, October 7th @ 7pm UCBC Branch meeting - Auditorium/WEBEX 

 Wednesday, October 20th PCM @ 7pm –Auditorium 

 Sunday,  October 24th 39th Anniversary of the passing of our late Bishop A. Roborecki  

Раєстрація і Початок навчання для 

приготування дітей другої кляси до Першої 

Сповіді  та Урочистого Святого Причастя.  

Проситься батьків щоб потелефонували до 

Парафіяльней канцелярії щоб зареєструвати 

дітей до програми,  тел: 306-664 -3459  або  

saintgeorge@shaw.ca  

Christ’s Seedlings of  

St. George’s Cathedral Program: 
 

Dear Parishioners: Our  young adults invite everyone of all 
ages to be involved in our Sunday "Christ's Seedlings" Pro-
gram. Children who are 4 to 6 years of age and 8 to 12 years 
of age can par ticipate in Sunday classes twice a month 
where they will have an opportunity to learn more about Jesus 

Christ and the Good News He br ings us. Everyone who is 14+ years of age can provide support 
by volunteering in teaching classes, donating and/or  simply praying for  Chr ist' s Seedlings of St 
George's Cathedral. The deadline for the registration of children for Sunday classes is October 10th 
(register at st.g.childrenprogram@gmail.com). If any questions or if you would like to assist in any 
way, please contact Viktoriia Marko at 306-914-0355. This year the classes will resume October 17th. 

mailto:st.g.childrenprogram@gmail.com


CATHOLIC BISHOPS OF SASKATCHEWAN 
September 28, 2021 

To all Catholics of Saskatchewan and the Indigenous Peoples of this land 

Warm greetings. As the Catholic Bishops of Saskatchewan, we begin by joining with 

Bishops from across the country in the September 24, 2021 statement which offered an unequivocal 

apology to the Indigenous Peoples of this land. 

Two months ago, as we began a new Truth and Reconciliation Healing Response Appeal, we 

indicated that we would provide more information in September. As an expression of our commit-

ment to fostering healing relationships with Indigenous peoples, the Appeal offers a way to respond to 

current needs, provide ongoing support for residential school survivors and their communities, and 

engage more deeply in our own ongoing commitment and response to the truth and reconciliation      

process. 

Our financial commitments, which will form a part of the $30 million financial commit-

ment of the Catholic Bishops of Canada, will focus on three areas: healing and reconciliation, cem-

eteries on the sites of former residential schools, and education and cultural support. Together, we 

hold at the heart of all of our steps the TRC Call to Action #61, which has been an ongoing guiding 

principle for all of us on this path, as it calls upon churches to establish funding for projects related to 

healing, culture and language revitalization, education and relationship-building. Our Catholic TRC 

Healing Response is a continuation of efforts and initiatives over the past few decades in journeying 

with Indigenous communities, listening to the voices of survivors, and those who have been impacted 

by the legacy of residential schools and the effects of colonization. We recognize that consultation and 

collaboration with Indigenous Peoples are vital, and we are committed to continuing these essential dia-

logues. 

Catholics in Saskatchewan can anticipate statements in the near future from each diocese and 

eparchy on how this appeal will be approached in their particular region, given their particular circum-

stances and abilities. See our eparchial/diocesan statements on the following websites: 

www.skeparchy.org, www.padicese.ca, www.rcdos.ca, www.archregina.sk.ca,  
www.archdioceseofkeewatinlepas.ca 

May we continue to learn to walk together and to dwell peacefully on this land that the Creator 

has given us, in the words of treaties signed long ago, for “as long as the sun shines, the grass grows, 

and waters flow.” 

Sincerely yours in a spirit of humility and respect, 

+Most Rev. Donald Bolen, Archdiocese of Regina  
+Most Rev. Bryan Bayda, CSsR, Eparchy of Saskatoon  
+Most Rev. Murray Chatlain, Archdiocese of Keewatin-Le Pas  
+Most Rev. Mark Hagemoen, Diocese of Saskatoon  
+Most Rev. Stephen Hero, Diocese of Prince Albert 

https://www.cccb.ca/letter/statement-of-apology-by-the-catholic-bishops-of-canada-to-the-indigenous-peoples-of-this-land/
http://www.skeparchy.org/
http://www.padiocese.ca/
http://www.rcdos.ca/
http://www.archregina.sk.ca/
http://www.archdioceseofkeewatinlepas.ca/
http://www.archdioceseofkeewatinlepas.ca/




Eparchial Adult Faith Formation Program 
October, 2021 – June, 2022     Saturdays 9 am to 1 pm 

Sessions at Musee Ukraina Museum 
Year I ONLY – in-person  Year I/Alumni- in-person and virtual 
October 30   October 16 
November 27   November 13 
December 18   December 11    
January 29   January 8 
February 12 or 19  February 5 
March 26   March 5 
April 30    April 2 
May 28   May 14 
June 18 (Retreat for all)  June 11   

Designed to help candidates: 
 Discover the richness of Eastern Church 
 Grow in personal and Liturgical prayers 
 Grow in the areas of Community building 
Deadline: October 13, 2021  
Please contact: UCREC (306) 652-1718; cell (306)380-8509 or (306)270-4920 email: rel.ed@sasktel.net 

Have you heard the Good News?  
UCREC invites all the Alumni to the Alumni On-going Formation given by Fr. Gregory from October, 2021 to June, 
2022.  The first Topic is Sacred Tradition and the second Topic is Children of Light: Theological Anthropology. 

You may attend virtually via WebEx or in person if the session shows it is in your City!   

First event is in Saskatoon at Musee Ukraina Museum on October 16, 2021.  Due to Covid restrictions this may all 
be virtual. All sessions are from 9 am to 1pm. 

Dates and Places are as follows: 
November 13, Yorkton 
December 11, Regina 
January 8, Regina 
February 5, Yorkton 
March 5, Regina 
April 2, Yorkton 
May 14, Regina 
June 11, Yorkton 
June 18, Saskatoon (Retreat) 

Please let us know if you want to attend by October 13 (the Wednesday before the session). . . 

Are you coming to the Museum/or Hall? Are you joining via WebEx/Phone? Which email address? 
Our email address is: rel.ed@sasktel.net 

You will receive a WebEx invitation from our Office on Friday afternoon before the session.  You must download 
WebEx onto your computer or IPad.  You may also use a phone connection.  If you choose to use a phone connec-
tion, we can walk you through this option. 

COST:  For all nine sessions (not including Retreat): $75.00 per person.  Can’t make that commitment? 
Each session (not including Retreat): $10.00 per person. 

Blessings, from the Sisters/UCREC 

mailto:rel.ed@sasktel.net


Online Bible Study Sessions with Hieromonk Gregory Hrynkiw, ASTH 
Bible Study – Weekly sessions with Hieromonk Gregory Hrynkiw, ASTH will begin Tuesday, October 5, 
2021 and run through to May 31, 2022 [No sessions Dec-28; Jan-04, Feb-15, Apr-19 and May -03], 
meeting on-line via WebEx with Login from 6:15 pm and the sessions will run from 6:30 – 7:30 pm. Fr. 
Gregory will lead the scripture study on the Acts of the Apostles.  

To register, please contact the Sisters Servants of Mary Immaculate (SSMI) at the Ukrainian Catho-
lic Religious Education Centre (UCREC), by emailing them at rel.ed@sasktel.net or calling them at 
306-652-1718, 306-653-1897 or 306-380-8509. Once you have received the link and downloaded the 
WebEx App, you will get weekly invitation notices from the Sisters to join in the sessions. 

A “goodwill offering” towards the sessions can be made by: (1). Cheque made out to Father Gregory 
Hrynkiw, mailed to the Ukrainian Catholic Religious Education Centre (UCREC) 214 Avenue M 
South, Saskatoon, SK S7M 2K4; (2). Via eTransfer from your bank mobile app or website 
to asketerion@gmail.com [We are Auto Deposit registered, so no need for a security question or password. 
In the Message, simply type in your name], or (3). PayPal: https://www.paypal.com/cgi-bin/webscr?
cmd=_s-xclick&hosted_button_id=SRTQSADRCRWCL&source=url 

Please support and promote the Life Chain which is being held Sunday October 3rd SASKATOON 

22nd St and Idylwyld Dr 2-3 pm Signs will be given out by Campaign Life Coalition for this silent vigil of 
prayer for life.  This is not about engaging in dispute but about making a public statement in silence by simply show-
ing up for one hour.  COVID rules are to be respected and attendees are not to block any public rights of way. 

Please stand up for life, if you don’t who will? 

The Schools Win Twice Lottery is back this fall in the Greater Saskatoon Catho-
lic School Division and is bigger and better than ever. The lottery will now be 
online with 8 great prizes to be won plus there is an added 50/50   lottery with a 
max payout of $250,000! 

Our local Catholic Schools will win twice by receiving 50% of the proceeds from 
their prize lottery ticket sales and by having the opportunity to apply for grants in 
support of their Schools.  

Ticket sales will begin October 1, 2021, and the draws will be made December 1, 2021. 

Please consider purchasing tickets and asking your family and friends to do so as well. Our   local 
Catholic Schools and their students will directly benefit by your support and you could win BIG! 
Scan below for more details on Schools Win Twice! 
Click here to purchase tickets and to learn more about the Schools Win Twice Lottery. 

OUR LADY OF GUADALUPE PILGRIMAGE & TOUR to Mexico City  
"Enculturated 2022”– February 10 – 19, 2022 with Bishop Bryan Bayda, CSsR. Journey with San Juan Die-
go to meet Our Lady on the Hill of Tepeyac!  Meditate on the mystery of the miraculous tilma in the Basilica! Be 
uplifted by thousands of people on a Sunday morning! Experience enculturated evangelization! Come home under-
standing how powerful Our Lady’s appearance truly was and is today! Land Package & Registration: **Double/
triple occupancy $2100/person; *Single occupancy $2400. Land package includes hotel accommodation, 
breakfasts & dinners at the Hotel Villa Quijotes near the Shrine. Also includes English speaking tour guide with 
group van transportation (includes group to/from airport). Pilgrim’s expenses include travel/health insurance, 
lunches, tips for maids & waiters, mass offerings & donations, shopping, personal needs, personal requests to tour 
guide, free time expenses, museum & pyramid admission ($10 approx.). Group Airfare & Insurance: Michael 
Bayda, Lobstick Travel 1-800-665-0171; mike@lobsticktravel.com 
Registration: $100.00 (nonrefundable deposit) to hold your spot; $1,000.00 ($1150 single) required by October 
31, 2021.  Balance of $1,000.00($1150 single) required by November 30, 2021. Contact: Teresa Bodnar -Hiebert 
all5hieberts@gmail.com  

mailto:rel.ed@sasktel.net
mailto:asketerion@gmail.com
https://www.paypal.com/cgi-bin/webscr?cmd=_s-xclick&hosted_button_id=SRTQSADRCRWCL&source=url
https://www.paypal.com/cgi-bin/webscr?cmd=_s-xclick&hosted_button_id=SRTQSADRCRWCL&source=url
https://na01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fschoolswintwice.ca%2F&data=04%7C01%7C%7C30faaf94f257434f928d08d96d8e9871%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C637661281631086318%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMz
mailto:mike@lobsticktravel.com
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UKRAINIAN CATHOLIC FOUNDATION OF SASKATOON 
2021 ANNUAL EPARCHIAL APPEAL REPORT 

 
 

The 2021 Annual Eparchial Appeal initiative is now complete. The UCFSask          

Foundation would like to take this opportunity to acknowledge the effort of the many, 

many people involved in making the Annual Eparchial Appeal a success and say a very 

huge THANK YOU.  We also want to extend a huge THANK YOU the Parish Priests 

and Volunteers at your Parish, and most importantly, to all the Parishioners who so 

generously contributed to the Annual Eparchial Appeal in 2021. Certainly, our success 

would not have been possible if it were not for the hard work, effort, commitment, and 

generous support to the Annual Eparchial Appeal by many people.  

 

The total funds raised in the 2021 Annual Eparchial Appeal was $149,170. The amount 

rebated to Parishes that exceeded their goal totaled $1,297.50. As noted in the       

information provided below, the Eparchy will receive $129,170 that will be allocated 

towards the following Eparchial Ministries that were identified as recipients of this    

support. In addition, the Foundation will be allocated $20,000 as part of the financial 

goals identified at the onset of the 2020 Annual Eparchial Appeal to offset the          

expenses incurred in conducting the 2021 Annual Eparchial Appeal. 

In 2021, the participation rate of the family units in the Eparchy who contributed to the 

Annual Eparchial Appeal was 25%, as compared to 22% in 2019, 22% in 2018, 22% in 

2017, 30% in 2016 and 33% in 2015. The Annual Eparchial Appeal was not conducted 

in 2020 due to the COVID-19 pandemic.  

 

It is our hope that the participation numbers of the number of Parish Families           

contributing to the Annual Eparchial Appeal continues to grow in the 2022 Annual  

Eparchial Appeal.  We are hopeful that more Parishioners will see the important     

significance that their donation will make in the growth and continuance of our     

Ukrainian Catholic Church and Faith in Saskatchewan.  

 

Thank you, again, for your generous support, and we hope that we can call on you 

again to be just as abundant, both in time and talent, during the 2022 Annual Eparchial 

Appeal.  We will continue to stand together in faith and hope for our Church. 

 

Blessings to All Our Faithful! 

Ukrainian Catholic Foundation of Saskatchewan 

 

INITIATIVES/PROGRAMS FUNDED BY THE APPEAL  ALLOCATION 

Ukrainian Catholic Religious Education Centre  $56,161 
Family and Life Office Ministry  $22,464 

Youth and Young Adult Ministry  $  8,424 
St. Matthew Clergy Society  $19,656 
Bishop Roborecki Foundation  $11,232 

Eparchial Communications Office  $11,232 

TOTAL AMOUNT TO THE EPARCHY OF SAKATOON   $129,170 


